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KEY DATES 

• Monday 17th April  2023 

- Return to school after Easter. Normal start time 

- Design a Healthy Meal Competition Deadline. 

• Wednesday 19th April 2023 - Year 4 Development team football match 

• Friday 21st April 2023 - Deadline for the Dog Poop Poster Competition 

For the latest dates click here1 for calendar on website. 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

 

Music Festival Choir: Congratulations to all those who took part in this year's Epsom and Ewell 

Schools Music Festival. They performed really well for two nights at the Epsom Play House and I had 

the pleasure of watching them on Tuesday. They were superb and are real singing talents  - I am so 

proud of them. My thanks go to Mrs Johnstone and Miss Hallet for their efforts with rehearsals and 

making it all possible for us to take part. Well done.  

Best Wishes to Miss Jacques: Our lovely Year 4 teacher Miss Jacques is travelling off to South Africa 

to get married in the Easter break. We wish her all the best and hope her special day goes well. She 

is changing her name to Mrs Curran however she will remain as Miss Jacques for the rest of the 

academic year just to keep everything simple. Good luck Miss Jacques! 

Farewell Mr Hallums: It was Mr Hallam's last week this week as he departs for pastures new. My 

thanks go out to him for all of his efforts to work with me on transition and help build active and 

positive links with our school. During his five years we have had more joint events than ever before. 

He will be missed and I am sure I will be seeing him in his new role. I am in close contact with the 

new full time head Mrs Muir and look forward to working directly with her especially on keeping 

transition smooth into junior school. 
 

1https://www.wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/school-calendar 



Letter from Sir David Attenborough: Three Year 5 pupils wrote to Sir David Attenborough to tell 

them of their efforts to raise money for conservation charities. He then replied to them, writing the 

letter personally and sending it in a recycled envelope. He politely replied that he was unable to 

attend our school though sent his best wishes in their efforts. We are extremely impressed with the 

pupils and Sir David for taking the time to write personally. Well done to Suria, Sylvie and Grace in 

Year 5.  

Easter Break: The Easter holiday awaits and so I hope you all have a wonderful family time. Don't 

forget there are lots of exciting PTA events and activities after the break including the PTA Race 

Night on 5th May 2023. It is a joint event with the infant school and is always lots of fun.  

Summer Fun: The summer term sees different clubs being offered, exciting classroom projects and 

the residential trips happening and they are always a highlight of the year for the children. Have a 

very Happy Easter! 

IMPORTANT 

Summer Uniform 
From Easter until October half term, pupils can wear the summer uniform which includes the 

gingham red and white check dress and the school polo shirt with school logo.  The school tie is not 

worn with the polo shirt or the check dress.  Please no fashion shoes or sandals and plain grey or 

white socks.  

Sports Kit Amnesty 
We are missing a lot of kit. The kit is rather expensive and so we are keen to have it back. Please 

return any school sports team kits to the school office after Easter.  Football and Rugby squads have 

now finished for the summer. A few children who left last year (now in Year 7) are still in possession 

of the school kit and so if you are in touch with ex-pupils we would appreciate our kit back. There 

will be no reprimands - just drop it off in the office in a carrier bag.   

PTA Comedy Night Raised £1000 
Thank you to all those parents and carers and staff who came along to the PTA comedy night. Huge 

congratulations to the PTA who organised this fabulous comedy night and raised a thousand pounds 

to help make a huge difference to the school.  PTA also raised £92.80 from the Happy Bags collection. 

PTA Race Night Tickets Now On Sale 
Race Night is back! Tickets went on sale at 20:00 on Tuesday 28th March 2023, on the infants PTA 

events link: 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfispta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=61557#.ZBsB_nbP1D8 

Own your own horse for the chance to enter the Owners Enclosure for your race. Name your own 

horse, pick a winner and the first over the finish line gets a bottle of fizz. 

Pizza supper included in the ticket price. Please note, this is a parent only event. Saddle up and get 

your hot tickets for your night at the races! 



 

Dog Poop Poster Competition 
The PTA have been campaigning the council to paint dog mess signs on the floor of the alleyway as 

the dog mess is terrible. They have become frustrated and despondent at the lack of response form 

the council and so we are launching a poster competition. The children can design a Pick Up Your 

Dog Poop poster and there are loads of prizes to be won - easily one per class. The deadline for 

entries will be Friday 21st April and winners will be announced and prizes will be awarded the week 

after.  The winning posters will be put on display down the alleyway!  

Design a Healthy Meal Competition – Deadline  17th April 2023 
Children are encouraged to design a healthy main meal and pudding. The meal should be displayed 

on a A4 paper or poster, making it as colourful and eye catching as possible, Emma (chef of 

Twelve15) will then recreate the winning meal a couple of weeks after Spring break. This 

competition is also open to children with packed lunches and a winner will be chosen; however, the 

winning packed lunch will not be recreated, but will be displayed in the diner. 



Please hand in on 17th April to Mrs. Cornell 

Kings & Queens Dress-up Day – Friday 5th May 2023 
Wallace Fields Juniors are celebrating the King's Coronation. To mark this historic event King Charles' 

children and staff are invited to dress-up as either Kings or Queens from any period of history. 

The day will include special events and activities including assemblies that explain the significance of 

this in British culture. Further details on the activities and special events will follow nearer the time.  

Missed Parents Evening Slots 
There were a number of parents who missed their parent teacher meeting slots. Teacher’s 

timetables are very tight and they were prepared for those slots listed and obviously there is not 

enough time left this side of the Easter break. We are hoping to try and set up a new block of online 

appointments for those parents to rebook an online meeting. It is technically complex so please look 

out for an update in the bulletin regarding possible rebooking for missed appointments. 

THIS WEEK 

Wellbeing Day - Thursday 30th March 2023 
This week all the children celebrated a Wellbeing Day on Thursday with an activity led by the Year 6 

Sports Crew. Ideas generated on the previous Wellbeing Day, where pupils considered the question 

'What Makes Me Mindful?', were further explored. An inflatable obstacle course and self-help 

strategies aimed at helping the children calm down when feeling angry or stressed were all covered 

within class-led sessions. A great day was had by all! 

Easter Egg Competition 

 

It was fabulous to see such beautiful and clever Easter Egg craft.  Well done to the following: 

• Year 6: Ira C, Riddhi R, Tianna BR and Vivienne C 

• Year 5 - Esther S, John S and Evie B 

• Year 4 - Celine P, Betty OM, and George D 

• Year 3 - Rose W, Albert D and Leena O 

They all took home an Easter Egg that the PTA had kindly provided. 



Science 
Well done to all of the children who entered the school's Science Photography Competition to 

celebrate British Science Week. Entrants from every year group took an array of inspiring 

photographs, accompanied by clear and detailed science descriptions. All entries have been 

displayed in the main school hall for pupils and staff to see. The calibre was so high that some 

winning photographs will be framed and announced in a forthcoming assembly. These pictures will 

then be exhibited around the school building. 

 

 

World Maths Day - Monday 27th March 2023 
On Monday 27th March, we had over 90 children sign up to take part in our whole school 

celebrations for World Maths Day! We all wore our t-shirts (very kindly sent to us!). We started the 

assembly in the morning looking at our outstanding statistics on Mathletics. All the classes are doing 

fantastic work on Mathletics and we wanted to celebrate the hard work from all children across the 

school. We then had a live TTRS competition live in the hall with children all the children watching. 

There was lots of cheering and support for all the children who took part! The children who took 

part in the competition also received a bucket hat as special recognition for their efforts! We are 

really proud of all the children for working hard on their times tables. Times tables are the 

foundations for all areas of our maths curriculum and we really appreciate all your support with 

these. 



 

 

 



 

 

Book Fair - £1,100 raised for school reading books! 
The Scholastic Book Fair has raised a whopping, record-breaking £1,100 for the school. This will be 

spent in the coming year on library books, class reading books, books to support English lessons, 

curriculum resources and more. 

If your child has ordered a book which is out of stock, it has been ordered and will be in school on 

the first day of the summer term.  

Thank you so much for your support. We hope your children enjoy reading the books they have 

chosen. 

Year 3 and 4 Rugby Match Report 
Well done to all the Year 3 & 4  children who took part in the Epsom and Ewell Tag Rugby festival on 

Tuesday 28th March at Priest Hill playing fields. The children endured a heavy downpour and cold 

wind but took it in their stride.  Year 3 are showing great potential and came second in the 

tournament.  Year 4 played brilliant rugby and were unlucky not to finish higher in the rankings. 

Thank you for parents and volunteers for braving the weather, cheering on the players, holding coats 

and walking with the children. 

Football Match Report 
Year 4 had a match against St Martins Junior School on Wednesday 29th March 2023.   

"Team 1 won a great end to end game with Ben S scoring two goals, his second was an amazing solo 

run from the half-way line before hitting top bins.  Freddie W played a "Man of the Match" 



performance scoring two goals including a free kick screamer.  The midfield played like they had 

played together for years and the defence were solid in the tackle and controlled the game from the 

back.  Oz in goal helped keep the score down with vital saves and the feet of the attackers."  Mr 

Findlay, Team 1 Manager. 

"Team 2 unfortunately lost a very close game. They showed fantastic team spirit and it was a 

wonderful experience for all those involved, which they thoroughly enjoyed. Even though we lost 2-2, 

the team fought right to the end with Zach D scoring a fantastic goal, however it was sadly just a 

little late.  It was the first time for these children playing for Wallace Fields Junior School and all 

demonstrated fantastic ability, teamwork and sportsmanship.  They all have a bright future ahead 

and we can't wait to see them all on the football pitch competing very soon."  Mr Taylor, Team 2 

Manager. 

Epsom and Ewell School's Music Festival 
Embed://<iframe width="560" height="315" src="https://www.youtube.com/embed/TwJrGY8DSd0" 

title="YouTube video player" frameborder="0" allow="accelerometer; autoplay; clipboard-write; 

encrypted-media; gyroscope; picture-in-picture; web-share" allowfullscreen></iframe> 

 

 

 

YEAR 6 

Year 6 Leavers' Hoodies 
Thank you for providing the requested details via the Google Doc so promptly.  This is now closed 

and all the information will be taken directly from this to sent to the Hoodie suppliers. 



To order your child/children a hoodie please click here2 follow the link below which takes you 

directly to our online shop . 

 You will be responsible for completing the order direct with the supplier and you will need to enter 

the following information: 

•  Student Name - This should be your child's full name (This is purely for delivery purposes 

and not what will be shown on the back of the hoodie) 

• E-mail Address  -  Please enter your best contact e-mail address 

• Hoodie Colour - You can view all colours available and then select your chosen colour from 

the drop down menu 

• Hoodie Size - A sizing chart is available on the website.  Please measure your child carefully 

as you are responsible for selecting the correct size from the drop down menu 

• Initials - Please enter the initials you would like to be printed on the FRONT of the 

hoodie.  There is a maximum of 4 characters and it will be printed in capitals. 

The price is £20.99 for each hoodie and we think based on the responses so far we will have enough 

orders to maintain this price.  

Please make sure you press the order button where you will be directed to the payment page 

(please make sure you enter all the required information).  The order is not complete until payment 

has been successful. 

The WFJS online shop is now open.  It will CLOSE at 10pm on 26h April 2023 Please make sure you 

order as soon as possible to avoid missing the deadline. 

The hoodies are expected to arrive end of May 2023.  

Have a wonderful Easter! 

Suraya and Karen, Class Reps 

Year 6 Residential Trip French Trip 
Passports 

All children will be required to use their own passport for the French Trip.  If you need to apply for a 

passport, please do so in plenty of time. Please note current UK passports must be at the time of 

travel:• Less than 10 years old • Valid for at least 3 months after the day we leave France. You will 

need to send in your child’s passport to the school office by Tuesday 6th June 2023.   

EHIC or GHIC 

All children will require either a valid in-date European Health Insurance Card (EHIC) or a Global 

Health Insurance Card (GHIC).  If your child’s EHIC is out of date then you should apply for a GHIC 

(Global Health Insurance Card).  You may apply for a GHIC up to 6 months before your EHIC expires. 

Applying for a GHIC is free of charge on the NHS website. Beware of unofficial websites that charge 

you a fee to apply. Please ensure you apply for this in plenty of time. 

 
2https://www.hoodiehut.co.uk/leavers-hoodies/wallace-fields-junior-school-2023/ 



YEAR 5 

Year 5 Dance Festival 
Thank you so much to all those who came along to the Dance Festival audition last week. It was 

great to see so many children keen to show us their talents! We had 27 children that came along to 

fill 14 places, all of whom tried very hard and had something to offer. So well done to the following 

who were successful: 

• 5H - Sylive, Dolsie, Evie, Angela, Grace, Suria and Ivan 

• 5S - Alejandra, Olivia, Julia, Liyana, Quin, Mahlia and Edie 

Dance rehearsals for those selected with Lauren Johnson (Hip Hop dance club leader) will start next 

term and it is important dancers attend every rehearsal.  More information and a Spond link will 

follow shortly. 

The Dance Festival show itself will be on the evenings of Tuesday 20th and Wednesday 21st June at 

the Epsom Playhouse. There will also be an “all-day” rehearsal on Monday 19th June 9.30am to 

approximately 3.15pm.  

I am sure that you’ll want to come along and watch the show; tickets will be available to purchase 

from the theatre box office and online at www.epsomplayhouse.co.uk3 from Tuesday 2nd May 2023 

at £7.00 each. They sell out very, very quickly so don’t delay as many less-organised parents have 

been disappointed in the past. 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 Residential Trip Hooke Court Reminder 
A reminder to parents that the 2nd instalment of £80 was due on 20th March 2023 and a final 

instalment of £80 is due by 24th April 2023. If you have not yet paid your 2nd instalment, please 

login to Scopay and make your payment. 

Year 4 - Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) 
Year 4 parents and carers received a letter last week outlining the MTC in June 2023. This will take 

place over a 2 week period and your child will be taking this check between 5th June-16th June 2023. 

It will be over a few days and we will be practising on TTRS in the Soundcheck area. Please 

encourage your children to play in this area to familiarise them with the set up and style of the 

check.  

YEAR 3 

Year 3 Music Assembly - 13th June 2023 
If your Year 3 child is a budding musician, please put the following date in your diary for the Year 3 

Music Assembly - Tuesday 13th June 2023  (1.15pm-1.45pm).  Nearer the time auditions will be held 

in school and then parents will be informed if their child has been selected. 

 
3http://www.epsomplayhouse.co.uk/ 



Year 3 Trips and Visitors 2023 
During the Academic year, the Year 3 pupils are given the opportunity to attend a number of trips 

and participate in a variety of talks and activities to complement and extend their classroom studies. 

In the summer term we have planned a trip to Butser Ancient Farm and to Painshill Park. 

• On 27th April 2023 we will go on a day trip to Butser Ancient Farm, Hampshire, to enhance 

their work in the classroom and discover more about the Stone Age, Bronze Age and Iron 

Age. The trip will involve the children actively learning about their history topic by 

completing an archaeological excavation, having a site tour and experiencing some activities 

that would have happened in the Stone Age including chalk carving. 

• On Thursday 22nd June 2023 we are visiting Painshill Park to support science studies on 

green plants. The children will have a guided activity called ‘Plant Explorers’ and have the 

opportunity to look around Painshill Park.  

To cover the cost we must ask for a voluntary contribution of £54 per child, which must be paid via 

the Scopay website. We take payment as indication that you give permission for your child to take 

part.  If you have problems or wish to pay in smaller instalments please contact the school office on 

020 8393 0350.  We will treat payment as permission to take part in the trip.  

CLUBS 

WFJS Book Club – Easter meeting 
We discussed our March reads and took part in an end of term ‘Who Am I?’ quiz where the aim was 

to work out the character and book from different clues. We all had a treat to celebrate a fabulous 

term of reading, and everyone did really well. The scores were: 

• Year 6: Ira – 16, Esme – 17, Alessandro – 20, Elise – 21 – WINNER!!!! 

• Year 5: Henry’s Team – 17, Aaron’s Team – 19, Quin’s Team – 23, Jess’s Team – 30 – 

WINNERS!!!! 

• Year 4: Aayush and Freddie – 22, Sean, Oz and Daniel – 23, Ivy and Mia – 24 – WINNERS 

• Year 3: Leena and Laila - 21, Ted, Toby and Luca - 27, Adam and Louis – 29 – WINNERS!!! 

Over Easter, we can choose to read any of the books below.  

Year 3 are choosing to read either: Stink – Worst. Fairy. Ever. by Jenny McLachlan; Tales of a Fourth 

Grade Nothing by Judy Blume; Boot by Shane Hegarty OR The Wizard in my Shed by Simon Farnaby 

Year 4 can read either: Stink – Worst. Fairy. Ever. by Jenny McLachlan; Tales of a Fourth Grade 

Nothing by Judy Blume OR The Swifts by Beth Lincoln. 

Year 5 can read either: The Swifts by Beth Lincoln; The Detention Detectives by Lis Jardine OR 

Madame Doubtfire by Anne Fine. 

Year 6 will choose between The Swifts by Beth Lincoln; The Detention Detectives by Lis Jardine OR A 

Monster Calls by Patrick Ness. 



If you would like your child to join or continue in Book Club, please email me at 

steph.clarkson@btconnect.com4 to register. Happy reading! 

 

 

 
4mailto:steph.clarkson@btconnect.com 



 

 

 



 

 



 

SCL Holiday Club  
Wallace Fields Junior School is hosting a SCL Holiday Club in the first week of the Easter holidays.  

Please see below a discount code to save money on your booking. 

 

Sign Up For Clubs after Easter 
Last Friday, 24th March 2023, all the club letters were sent out to parents/carers.  If you missed 

them the club letters are available to download on our website5. If you have any queries about a 

club then please contact the club leader directly - there details should be on their club letter. 

 
5https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 



Clubs Starting after Easter 
When signing up for after school clubs please make a note in your diary when the club starts and 

finishes its term as most clubs do not start the first week back after Easter so you will need to 

arrange alternative childcare or pick up as normal. 

Wrap Around Care Provided by Junior Adventures Group Club (formerly Energy 

Kidz) 
Junior Adventures Group Club (JAG) provides excellent wraparound care at Wallace Fields Junior 

School.  They run Breakfast Club from 7:30am until 8:45am and After School Club from 3:20pm until 

6:00pm.  

 



 

 



 

ONLINE SAFETY 

 



General Reminders and News 

Donation of Spare Gloves Needed 
We need some more gloves for children to use on the Trim Trail at lunchtime.  If you have any you 

are willing to donate please bring into the school office as soon as possible. Thank you.  

Donating via Scopay 

 

Did you know that you can make donations to the school when you are paying for other items 

such as school trips and visits?  In Scopay6, select the WFJS Voluntary Contributions Product and 

donate however much you would like. Any voluntary donations are much appreciated and will make 

a huge difference to the school. 

Stationery Reminder 
Please remember to check if your child needs any equipment for their pencil cases. Children may 

purchase replacement whiteboard pens, glue sticks, pens and pencils at our stationery shop run by 

Year 6 prefects on Tuesday and Thursday breaktimes (at the 4J window).  Parents may provide their 

child with a little cash so that they can buy replacement stationery as necessary. 

 
6https://www.scopay.com/wallacefields-jun?redirect=true 



 

Urgent Messages - Contact the Office! 
For urgent messages, absences, pick up arrangements and general enquiries please email the School 

Office on Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk7  or by calling 020 8393 0350.  Please include in 

the subject matter the child's name and class. 

 
7mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 



Age Concern Easter Egg Trail 

 

Age Concern Epsom & Ewell are getting 'eggcited' for their Easter Egg Trail, For under 12s, which will 

take place in Rosebery Park, Epsom, this Saturday 1st April. Roll up between 10am - 12pm to find the 

clues to reveal the special prize! All children must be supervised at all times 

£3 per entry with a prize for every completed entry card. Refreshments are available. Tickets can be 

purchased online to secure your place by clicking the link below. Alternatively, you can turn up on 

the day, subject to availability. 

https://www.jumblebee.co.uk/eastereggtrailatroseberyparkepsom 

It's going to be eggcellent fun! 



 

 



 

 



 


